

MEMORANDUM

From:

Chapel Hill Transportation Board

To:

Chapel Hill Town Council

Date:

April 6, 2005

Subject:

Recommendation Regarding Holy Trinity Lutheran Church -

Application for Special Use Permit

At its regularly-scheduled meeting on April 5, 2005, the Chapel Hill Transportation Board voted 7-0 to recommend to Town Council that it approve Resolution A, approving the application with conditions, with the following suggested changes:

- a. change stipulation # 4 to a 15-foot wide street instead of 20-foot wide
- b. change stipulation # 6 to a 15-foot wide street instead of 20-foot wide
- c. although no change is suggested for stipulation # 42, it was suggested that particular attention should be directed toward enforcement of the required Traffic & Pedestrian Control Plan given the limited space in this area

In attendance: Barnes, Cianciolo, Easthom, Eldridge, Howe, Juliano, Koontz

For the Transportation Board,

George Cianciolo

Chair